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The District School Board of Indian River County met on May 28, 2019, at 1:00 p.m.  The 
Superintendent’s Workshop was held in the Joe N. Idlette, Jr. Teacher Education Center located 
in the School District Office at the J.A. Thompson Administrative Center located at 6500 – 57th 
Street, Vero Beach, Florida 32967.  District School Board Members attending were:  Chairman 
Laura Zorc, and Vice Chairman Tiffany M. Justice.  Along with Board Members:  Teri Barenborg, 
Jacqueline Rosario, and Dr. Mara Schiff were present.    Dr. Susan Moxley, Superintendent of 
Schools; and Suzanne D’Agresta, School Board Attorney, were also present.     

 

Superintendent’s Workshop Minutes 
 

I. Meeting was called to order by Chairman Zorc at 1:00 p.m. 
 

II. Purpose of the Meeting  
Chairman Zorc recognized Dr. Moxley to explain the Purpose of the Meeting.  Dr. Moxley 
explained this is for information the District wishes to share with the Board Members and 
audience.  She also explained the Attendance Program was moved to another workshop.    

 
PRESENTATIONS 

Dr. Moxley introduced Mrs. Pamela Dampier, Assistant Superintendent of Curriculum and 
Instruction; Ms. Kelly Baysura, Executive Director of Primary Education; Dr. Kathrine 
Pierandozzi, Executive Director of Secondary Education; and Ms. Heather Clark, Director 
of ESE.  Dr. Moxley turned over the workshop to Mrs. Dampier.  Mrs. Dampier shared a 
PowerPoint presentation on preparation for the 2019-2020 school year.  Mrs. Dampier 
did share the correction of the State Statute 1008.25, which should have been 1008.22.  
Each of the presenters reviewed the PowerPoint presentation with the Board Members 
and audience.  As the Board Members asked questions, they were answered.  There were 
two instructors that spoke with regards to Achieve 3000. 
 
Chairman Zorc called for a 10-minute recess at 2:34 p.m.  She reconvened the meeting at 
2:45.   
 
Dr. Moxley welcomed everyone back to the meeting and introduced the next presenters 
for Facilities Update on Summer Projects.  She introduced Mr. Jon Teske, Assistant 
Superintendent of Operations; Mr. Nick Westenberger, Director of Facilities; and Mr. Bob 
Michael, Director of Physical Plant.  They provided a PowerPoint presentation for the 
Board Members and audience.  They reviewed capital projects that would be taking place 
over the summer while students and teachers weren’t in school.  The presenters were 
able to answer the Board Members questions.  Mr. Teske also shared the Food Buses and 
invited the Board Members to go on a route.  He said he would send them a schedule.   
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1.) Curriculum & Instruction Update on Preparing for 2019-2020 
2.) Attendance Programs  REMOVED 
3.) Facilities Update on Summer Projects 

 
Dr. Moxley thanked the Board Members and the presenters for today’s informational 
workshop.   

 
III. ADJOURNMENT – Chairman Zorc 

Meeting adjourned at approximately 3:10 p.m. 


